

#### **Staffing**

Mrs Williams will now be supporting at St Elphin's Primary School for the whole school year. I will continue at Bewsey Lodge as Head of School and Mrs Mullen will be Acting SENCO until Mrs Williams returns.

#### **Reception Open Days 2024**

This term, we will be inviting parents/carers, whose children will be starting school in September 2025, to come and have a look around our school. If you know anyone who is thinking about sending their child to our school, please let them know about these dates. Our lovely reception staff will be available to talk to parents/carers and answer any questions.



We would like to invite parents and carers to attend our Reception open days for September 2025 admission where you can meet our staff and see the setting.

BOOK NOW

Call our school office: 01925 632730 Email: office@bewseylodge.co.uk Lodge Lane Warrington WA5 OAG

# Bewsey Lodge Primary School Weekly Newsletter

Friday 20th September 2024

# **Investigating the Heart!**







This week, our Y6s (and some of your Y5s) took part in a 'Bewsey Lodge first'; dissecting a heart!

The pig's hearts came frozen, from the butchers and the children worked together to observe, handle and dissect them. Using 'surgeon hands' and under the guidance of their teachers, the children embraced this challenge and were thoroughly immersed in what they were doing. I was lucky enough to be invited to join in and was so impressed with the vocabulary the children were using to name the different parts of the heart and the questions they were asking.

Experiences like this really help to consolidate the children's learning and I'm sure this will be one lesson they will never forget!!

We are so lucky to have teachers at this school who go the extra mile by delivering amazing lessons that give the children these unique experiences. I know it has already got some children thinking about their future careers!

Have a lovely weekend everyone!

Mrs E. Bailey

PRIDE in all we do: Perseverance Respect Individuality Diversity Equality!

## Stars of the week

Nursery - Enes Nursery - Erick

Red - Millie Orange - Callum

Yellow - Dominik M Green - Bronson

Blue - Chloe Purple - Kadie

Silver - Marija Gold - Jessica

Diamond - Albie Jade - Harry S

Ruby - Max Sapphire - Hlvin

Topaz - Carly Opal - Aariz

Emerald - Bobbi Amethyst - Poppy-Mai

## **Well Done Everyone!**

## **Attendance**

From 05/09/2024 to 13/09/2024

Class	%
Red	95.2
Orange	96.5
Green	98.0
Yellow	93.2
Blue	99.2
Purple	95.6
Diamond	96.7
Sapphire	97.0
Opal	94.3
Emerald	99.0
Topaz	98.3
Amethyst	98.4
Jade	94.9
Ruby	95.1
Silver	94.9
Gold	92.2
Totals	96.2

Welcome back everyone and well done to **Blue** Class who achieved the highest attendance percentage in EY & KS1 and **Emerald** Class who achieved the highest in KS2. The whole school figure is 96.2% which is a positive start to the new school year. Well done everybody who achieved over 96%.

# Attendance Update from the Local Authority

The link below will take you to the LA updated webpage with information about penalty notices.
There have been changes made by the Department For Education.

School attendance | warrington.gov.uk

## Dates for your diary...



#### **Polite Reminders**

**SchoolPing** - all parents/carers need to be set up to receive communication via SchoolPing. You will be missing important information without this, including letters and permission slips. If you need your login details printing please contact the school office. Please ensure you update the app regularly.

**Little Links** - please remember to complete a registration form before your child attends little links (before or after school) even if they are only going to be attending once. The forms are available at the office, thank you.

**Coats** - please remember to send your child into school each day with a coat, as the weather is so changeable at the moment.

**School day** - our school day starts at 8.45am. Children should be in their classrooms ready to start learning by this time.

**School meals** - these are £2.60 per day and must be paid for in advance (KS2 only). If you are unable to credit your Parent Pay account, you will need to provide a packed lunch for your child.

Parent Pay - all parents/carers need to set up a Parent Pay account in order to pay for school meals (KS2), trips and other school events. If you need any support to do this, please contact our school office.



,

Back to School Bingo - **Tuesday 1**st **October**Non-uniform day for chocolate donation (for the Bingo) **Friday 27**th **September** 

PRIDE in all we do: Perseverance Respect Individuality Diversity Equality!